Healthy Haywood Full Partnership Meeting
Thursday, February 12, 2015

In attendance- Nancy Bauman, Patti Tiberi, Leslie Lawson, Anita Wilkins, Melissa Rockett, Georgia Raines, Michelle Mathews, Carolyne Moses, Megan Hauser, Dianne Conger, Paul Turner, Ray Brown, Kate Glance, Sgt. Heidi Warren, Mike Simonson, Jackie Moore 
Minutes submitted by: Megan Hauser 

Call to order

The meeting was called to order at 2 p.m.  
Old Business

Jean Parris made a motion to approve the minutes.  Paul Turner made a second motion.  The minutes were unanimously approved.    
Member and Guest Introductions 
North Carolina Coalition Initiative Grant (NCCI)

· Coordinator position- Megan, Patti and Nancy will conduct interviews on 2/19 and 2/23.  Two applications were received.  
· Megan and Patti went to the Community Anti-Drug Coalitions of America forum.  Participation funded by NCCI grant.  Forum included workshops for youth.  We met with our legislators and asked for their support (Meadows’ and Tillis’ staff). 
· Patti brought back information about marijuana.  Tobacco companies are already taking advantage of this movement.  There is money aimed at this effort.  Marijuana and tobacco use are going up, use of other substances going down.   Recommendation made at CADCA conference to have law enforcement test marijuana they are confiscating.  Most youth don’t use it, a message that needs to get out (WNC Teen Institute youth and others are addressing this).  
· Jean has been talking to Dr. Garret about creating drug-free schools and encouraged Patti to participate (youth involvement is critical).  
· Question about data- How many kids on opiates? What data can the school nurses provide (even anecdotal)? 

Guest Speaker- Jackie Moore, Active Routes to School (ARTS) 
· A grant (in year two of three) focusing on the eight westernmost counties.  
· Goal is one hour of daily activity (on the way to school or at school).  Possible activity is having the students do a walking school bus from a remote site. Jackie has met with Haywood County Schools.  
· She can fund incentives for these programs (up to $1000 per grant).  She hopes to provide 15 grants.    
· ARTS can be worked into classes (ex- walking the Appalachian Trail).  ARTS training coming up for k-5 (ARTS focus is k-8) at Smoky Mountain High.  She can pay for substitute teachers and lunch is provided.  This is a six-hour training and CEU’s may be available.  

Local Substance Abuse Data from NC DETECT System
· Discussion of NC DETECT data.  Megan will review data for number of deaths.  
· Question arose about STD’s and deaths? Response was that Hep C is bigger problem than HIV.  Megan shared SOTCH data regarding these conditions.    
Drug task force 
· Led Dr. Teater.  Will have a new name soon.  We have teams: prescribers, pledges, law enforcement/jail, fundraising, education, media.  Will get next date out to group.  

Fitness Challenge Grants
· The Youth for Christ Outdoor Mission Camp received $550 for summer program scholarships.  

·  Mountain Projects received $800 to fund participation in the Summer Teen Institute.  
Guest Speaker- Carolyne Moses, American Cancer Society 
· Expanding focus to include colon cancer.  Carolyne has 2015 cancer facts and figures document.  
· She is recruiting volunteers for the Community Health Advisor program.  Haywood is part of the pilot program.  CHA communities have seen success.  
· Healthy Haywood is part of the ACS Community Network Partnership.  CNP talks about communities’ resources, where women can get screened.  CHA’s help people know where to go and overcome barriers.  Is screening covered? How does Good Sam help people they identify? We do have BCCCP.  A lot of people are not covered by anything.  
· Carolyne mentioned 80 by 18 program (80% are getting screened by 2018).  Only behind lung and breast for women. 
· Mammogram guidelines are being updated.  Paul raised question about discrepancy between screening guidelines (both breast and prostate).  A lot of younger women getting diagnosed.  
WNC Healthy Kids Grant

This is for $1000.  We have received the funds, just have to do budget amendment to spend them.  We will purchase banners and other items for schools (focus is the 5-2-1-Almost None program).  
Community Health Improvement Plan

· CHIP- we need to pick new projects.  Based on community health assessment (CD, nutrition, substance abuse).  We will focus on this big time at our March meeting.  
· We are getting more money from the state via Healthy Communities.  We will focus on two strategies.  Colorectal cancer and using Narcan with law enforcement are possibilities.  Megan and Anita will bring strategy recommendations to the next meeting.  
· Need help writing articles (diabetes, heart attack signs, places to be active).  
· Our resource guide for homeless individuals needs to be updated.  
Agency Updates and Announcements 

· Mountain Projects (Patti and Georgia)
· WNCI Teen Institute regional seminar in March.  ABC commission coming to talk about underage drinking initiative.  
· Youth in courts need more SA education; Patti will be submitting proposal to Juvenile Crime Prevention Council.  Also wants to educate parents.  
· April is alcohol awareness (sticker shock).  Will be conducted in Waynesville, Maggie Valley in Canton with two TI groups.  

· Smoky Mountain Center (Leslie and Kate) 
· Working on training schedule.  Haywood folks can go to other counties.  Trainings will be set up here.  Training schools, teachers.  

· Leslie- Asheville offices will be moving to Ridgefield.  Biltmore will be 24 hr mental health/addiction treatment facility.  Will be open in July, not open 24 hrs till 2016.  RHA will provide staff.  

· Healthy Haywood- Megan 


· Have Healthy Communities funding; in process of making spending decisions. 

· Working on State of the County Health Report.  

· Need Community Health Assessment volunteers.  

· Fitness Connection- Mike
· Supporting the Love the Locals program.  
· Habitat restore is re-locating.  Will be moving to Walnut.  
· Public Health Preparedness and Response- Anita
· Will be doing the full-scale preparedness exercise this year.  Probably in September.  
· MountainWise- Melissa 

· Corner Store efforts (Bethel, Ferguson’s; working with Hackney distribution, who will get items to the stores).  Hackney will be able to get better options to the stores.  Also a focus on getting local foods.  
· WNCFPC wants to have individual food policy groups.  
· Four year grant (CDC) will begin in April- big chronic disease/healthy eating focus.  Working more on worksite wellness, with health systems.  
· Suggestion made to have Jim Geenen at next meeting.  Megan will ask.    

Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned 3:37
